Scott County Board of Supervisors September 9, 2025 8:32 a.m.

The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to adjournment with Maxwell, Paustian, Beck, Bribriesco and Dickson present.

Fleet Manager Mark Garrow reviewed the remount of two ambulances for MEDIC. He reviewed the process and length of time the ambulances will be out of service.

Applications Manager Stephanie Macuga reviewed a request for IT to negotiate a contract for Community Development Software. She reviewed the process to select the software and what it offers for users.

Human Resources Director Vanessa Wierman and IT Director Matt Hirst reviewed a hiring exception for IT Network Systems Administrator. They reviewed prior years of IT experience.

Wierman also reviewed staff appointments.

Wierman also reviewed a Life Insurance Update. She reviewed keeping the current rates of \$200,000 guaranteed and \$500,000 maximum.

Community Services Director Lori Elam reviewed Tax suspension requests. She reviewed the two types of requests and how it helps people stay in their homes. She also reviewed the repayment of those taxes upon sale of the property.

County Administrator Mahesh Sharma reviewed a tax abatement request from City of Riverdale for FY2024 property taxes.

Planning and Development Director Greg Schaapveld discussed the Davenport TIF review letter.

Supervisor Beck commented on the abatement for Riverdale, and other detention ponds in the County. Schaapveld reviewed the assessments not generating tax bills until recently as property values increased.

Moved by Paustian, seconded by Bribriesco at 9:02 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All Ayes.

John Maxwell, Chair of the Board Scott County Board of Supervisors ATTEST: Kerri Tompkins Scott County Auditor

A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings.